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Dear Parents 
Nga mihi o te wa kia koe me to whanau.                                   
 
 

 
Our positive environment will actively engage us all in learning. 
 
 
 
Together We Grow 

 Unity (Kotahitanga) 

 Inclusive (Manaakitanga) 

 Guardianship (Kaitiakitanga) 
 
 
 
Respect               Empathy            Active Learning             Courage                Honesty 

 
 
A huge thank you to all the families that were able to pick up their children early 
yesterday to enable the teachers to attend their Paid Union Meeting, especially with 
such short notice.  It really was greatly appreciated. 
Also, thank you to everyone that supported the school fundraising Spell-a-thon.  It was 
great to hear the children’s excitement as they received their marked spelling tests and 
realized that they had made good progress from the initial testing – some hard work 
with practicing their spelling lists had paid off. 
Another thank you goes to the Student Council for organizing the Year 8 sweatshirts, 
they really do look fantastic. 
 
 
 
 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VISION 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VALUES 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL MISSION STATEMENT 

PRINCIPAL’S PIECE 

Together We Learn 

 Innovative (Auahatanga) 

 Happy (Uruhau) 

 Responsible (Tuutika) 

WELCOME 
Nau mai, haere mai ki te kura o Rotokauri. Welcome to the new students that have 
started at Rotokauri School recently – 
 

Room 1: Amaia Matenga 
Room 3: Joseph Willis 
 

We hope you and your whaanau/family enjoy your learning journey at Rotokauri 
School.  
Ngaa mihi nui. 
 



Café clients enjoying their hot chocolate and toast this week – 
 

 
 
Have a great fortnight everyone and enjoy your long weekend.  Remember that Monday 
5th June there is NO school as it is the King’s Birthday. 

 

Ngaa mihi  
 

Desiree Smith 

Due to very few orders for Sushi and Subway, the PTA will only offer pies and sausage 
rolls for lunches on Mondays for Term 3. 

Property Update 
Work is progressing well with the installation of the solar panels on the MPR and this 
week the concrete footpath will be laid outside the new classrooms.  Unfortunately, the 
wet weather has slowed down progress.  We appreciate the resilience and adaptability of 
the students as they have been limited to the areas where they can play during interval 
and lunch. 

Parent Teacher Interviews 
Interviews are scheduled for Monday 26 and Tuesday 27 of June from 3.00 p.m. to  
8.00 p.m. The purpose of these interviews is for parents to receive their child's mid-year 
reports and set goals to work on throughout the rest of the year.  Please look out for an 
email next week with all the details and instructions on how to book an interview time.  
 

BOT NEWS 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

PTA NEWS 



Spellathon 
Congratulations to all the children who participated in the Spellathon. This week children 
have brought their green sponsorship forms back home again with their score recorded 
on it and a teacher's signature. The next step is to collect sponsorship money and return 
to the office by the 9th June. There will be some hot chips and juicies for children who 
have raised the most money and those that have the most sponsors. Thank you for your 
support and fundraising efforts, every little bit counts. 
 

Assembly Certificates 
 

Term 2 Week 4 
 

Class Student’s Name Certificate Comment 

Room 1 Atlas Williams For showing the value of empathy by being kind to his Room 
1 friends. 

Room 1 Sean Nadan For being an active learner and always trying his best. 

Room 2 Liam Harrison  For a great effort in your art work. 

Room 2 Archer Crellin For an awesome effort in your reading. 

Room 3 Alex Oldham For working hard on his maths. Well done. 

Room 3 Eason Lu For being a big buddy for Room 2 today. 

Room 4 Rydge Shortland For showing empathy when helping another student. Well 
done. 

Room 4 Van MacDonald-
Hooper 

For showing the value of active learner in our maths lessons. 
Well done. 

Room 5 Scarlett Swain For your awesome story writing this week. 

Room 5 Mackenzie 
O’Rourke 

For the effort you’re are putting into your maths learning. 

Room 6 Esme Gyde For consistently giving 100% effort in all areas of your 
learning AND having an INCREDIBLE pink outfit for pink shirt 
day. 

Room 6 Cameron Emslie For being an active learner and working really hard during 
maths. 

Room 8 Leela Harris For showing courage in your group work. Well done. 

Room 8 Thinus Booyens For being an active learner for completing all your work to a 
high standard. Well done. 

 
 



Term 2 Week 5 
 

Class Student’s Name Certificate Comment 

Room 1 Maddy Pitts For working hard to follow instructions and learn the class 
routines 

Room 1 Nirmaan Pannu For showing improvement in the sounds and letter names he 
knows 

Room 2 Cleo Mackrell For sharing your ideas in class discussions and justifying your 
thinking.  

Room 2 Cooper Wiseman For your effort in reading this week. Be proud of the progress 
you are making. 

Room 3 Isla Nelson For retelling our story in writing using a story map.  

Room 3 Stefan Booyens For learning the sounds and names of all letters in the 
alphabet. 

Room 4 Marley Toia For have an excellent score in his spellathon words. Well 
done 

Room 4 Anthony Williams For have an excellent score in his spellathon words. Well 
done 

Room 5 Tyler Akania Your creative poppy artwork  

Room 5 Anna Haldane Your amazing South Africa artwork 

Room 6 Cody Wade For being an active learner and working hard to practise your 
multiplication strategies. 

Room 6 Darcy-Sky Smith For being an awesome classmate and always working hard. 
Good luck at your new/old school, we will miss you! 

Room 7 Bella Gyde  For being an active learner by making detailed notes during 
her Spain research.  

Room 7 Liam Surgenor  For being an active learner by thinking carefully about how to 
present his work.  

Room 8 Nirav Maharaj  For an outstanding result in our spell-a-thon - congratulations! 

Room 8 Ellie Fairclough For making outstanding progress in your writing - 
congratulations! 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 



    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      

 

Looking to build new? 
Please contact your local 

Waikato Specialist 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 


